Friday 15<sup>th</sup> July 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,



Your child's annual report will be sent home with them today. Reports are intended to give you a clear understanding of your child's attainment and progress during an academic year and to celebrate their achievements. Reports this year are based on teacher assessments and knowledge of the children over the course of the year. The attainment grades reflect the end of year attainment your child has achieved based on teacher assessment.

We know that for some pupils, the partial school closures in previous years, along with ongoing outbreaks in the school this year, will have impacted on their attainment. Teachers have continued to adapt the curriculum this year, particularly in Maths and English, to ensure that key concepts have been covered and embedded before pupils move on. Teachers will be handing over all key information to your child's new class teacher, ready for the next academic year so ongoing support and challenges can be put in place where needed.

The support children receive at home is key to their success at all times – you know your children first and best. Parents and carers are far more influential in their child's educational development than many realise and your continued support and partnership with the school is greatly appreciated.

After reading the report, should you wish to have a more detailed conversation with the class teacher, your child's teacher will be available 3:30-4pm on Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> July. You could also make a comment on your child's report via Class Dojo to their class teacher if you wish. Thank you once again for your ongoing support.

Yours faithfully

Mr S Nicholls

